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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 
Sunday, December 7, 2008 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald, Soccer 

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Katie Banaszak, Golf

Erin Cain, Basketball

Shea Callahan, Basketball 

Elissa Center, Crew 

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Elise Fargnoli, Cross Country 

Sarah Gray, Crew 

Missy Hartley, Field Hockey 

Bea Hartmann, Tennis 

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)

Helena Jedziniak, Tennis

Barbara McAlister, Track & Field  

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving 

Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball 

Lauren Orr, Soccer 

Katie Ouellette, Crew 

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Tiffany Shute, Golf 

Shannon Sutherland, Swimming and Diving 

Amanda Trask, Volleyball 

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving 

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Lisa Nash. All members were present as noted above. The following members were absent: Lora Ciborowski (Riding), Jo Jo Gutfarb (Riding), Mimi Henry (Lacrosse), Kasia Kolodziejczak (Squash), and Vika Planson (Lacrosse). Barbara McAlister (Track & Field) was tardy. 

1. Announcements.
2. Community Service report from Friday, December 5 activity.  Ms. Center (Crew) reported to the committee the result of the December 5 activity. She said the turn out, which was estimated to be around twelve, ended up being nine people from various teams.  Both service opportunities proved to be successful and fun for everyone involved.

3. Briefing on executive board work plans for J-Term.  Ms. Nash thanked the group as a whole for its dedication and hard work this fall. To continue this strong movement of progression, Ms. Nash spoke of the E-Board’s continuation of this work during J-Term. She explained that planning in J-Term is going to further the strategic planning with the procedural work.  She also noted that committee members will be contacted during the month of January.
4. Report on ‘Game of the Week’ plans for spring.  Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) reported the tentative ‘Game of the Week’ dates for the Spring of 2009. She mentioned the committee’s goals of increased attendance by percentage and in accordance to each sport. 

5. SAAC 2009-2010 Budget Presentation to Laurie Priest, director of athletics.     Ms. Nash thanked Laurie Priest and the Athletic Department for their strong support of the SAAC endeavors of the past year. She introduced the power point with the SAAC priorities and goals which coincide with the budget request for the 2009-2010 academic year. The E-Board presented the five priorities and the respective budget items. The presentation was then open to questions from both Laurie Priest and the committee. Ms. Priest was impressed and commended the committee on its dedication and aspiration for a strong athletic campus at Mount Holyoke College. She strongly emphasized the importance of the evaluation piece in running a successful budget and leaving an outstanding legacy for future SAAC members.  
6. Other Business.  Ms. Beatty (Training Room) announced to the committee that a nutritionist would be coming in March of 2009 and speaking to all teams. She encouraged teams to send their questions to her so the nutritionist can provide answers specific to their needs/sport. 
7. 
Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Nash at 8 p.m. 
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